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FRIENDS OF CGS NEWSLETTER – SEPTEMBER 2016
Dear All,
Welcome back and a warm welcome to the new Y7 students and their families.

Here are some plans for this year but looking back over the past school year we would like to thank everyone for their support.

With a really successful Summer Draw we raised an amazing £2,512.  There was a fierce inter-form competition as to who could sell the most tickets in order to win a wheelbarrow of chocolate.  Well done to Mr Davey’s winning form 7Y who individually raised £342 narrowly beating Mr Harris form 9Z on £314 at the last minute.  There are some great pictures on the website.  Our thanks also to all the local businesses that generously supported this event with prizes. 
A sell out evening with Snake Davis and his band was held in the Town Hall last May with some of our student musicians performing with them.  It was a great evening and Our thanks to Snake Davis for proposing this idea and donating the profit of £1,100.

Having raised this significant amount of money we have been able to donate £5.000 to  School which is being given directly to the Student Technician fund.
Just Giving
Thinking of making any purchases online? Christmas presents perhaps?  Just Giving is a website that you can make purchases through.  Simply click onto Caistor Grammar School as the nominated charity and then proceed to further click onto your store i.e. John Lewis and shop as normal.  The retailer will donate up to 10% back directly to school and will not cost you a penny.  Last year this raised approx. £400 by families doing this.

Y7 Treasure Hunt

We are holding a Welcome Treasure Hunt so that Year 7 students can bring their parents to meet their new friends and their families.  Over the past years this has been a great success rounding off with afternoon tea and cakes.  This event will take place on Saturday October 8th at 2pm and a separate newsletter should find its way home.  We are very much looking forward to seeing you there and if you can give an early indication of how many will be attending that would be very much appreciated for catering purposes.
AGM – Wednesday October 12th 

Our AGM is being held in the Old Hall at 7pm on Wednesday October 12th and it would be great to see some new parents there.  Our aim is to support school throughout the year at various events.  Refreshments are provided at Parents evenings/meetings throughout the year, Pimms served at the Summer Concert, Mulled Wine and Mince Pies at Xmas.  The donations received from you are again are directly given back to school and used to provide much needed equipment and resources.  We would very much like to hear your ideas so please come along.

School Quiz Night – Friday November 11th – Old Hall
This event is kindly being hosted by our Quizmaster, Mr David Bradbury, who is a past parent and mine of information.  This year with Mr Hale retiring, he has a special section relating to Mr Hale.  Please come along and pit your wits.  Teams of up to 6 are invited and the ticket price is £7 per person which includes a fish and chip supper.  A licensed bar is available. A separate form will be sent home with a tear off slip for tickets.
Christmas Wish List
Every Christmas the various departments ask for items in their Christmas Wish List. These wishes are traditionally put on our tree each year in the school foyer.  Last year we raised an amazing £2825 and were able to grant each department their requests. Thank you to everyone for their kind donations and we hope to be able to again grant wishes this year.  The Wish List will be sent out later this term.
Best Wishes
Tracey Edwards 
Chair of the Friends
